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PERFORMANCE BASED BUDGETING RESOLUTION

Introduced by the Budget & Priorities Committee and the Faculty Senate Cabinet

The Faculty Senate appreciates the work of the Performance Based Budgeting workgroup and notes its:

· Agreement with the values underlying the committee’s work.

· Strong concurrence with and endorsement of all increases in transparency in management and budgeting practices.

· Strong support of the primacy of academic priorities in planning.

Therefore, the Faculty Senate offers the following recommendations to the PBB work group:

We believe:

· That the establishment of a committee with diverse representation of faculty to work with the PBB process is critical to maintain integrity and quality of academic programs.

· That the PBB committee should proceed in stages, beginning with an implementation plan at the unit level that identifies and adequately measures revenues and direct academic and administrative costs at the unit level. Such initiative should commence at academic units as well as for administrative units. 

· That reordering the steps listed above to move #2 and #4 to the end of the list would allow us time and experience in understanding the direct costs and revenue at the unit level before any attempt to allocate interdepartmental costs for constructing a more complete performance measure. Therefore, we recommend postponing ay attempts to allocate inter-departmental costs in the near term.

· That unless done in stages as envisaged in our proposal, the proposed time frame may be too ambitious and ultimately counterproductive. 

· That the PBB model should carefully reconsider the proposed sharing formula in the proposal such as the 100% rule for sharing in revenue/surplus above targets and a corresponding reduction in permanent budget because it may encourage gaming and may not be always incentive compatible. Instead we endorse a risk sharing proposal that would cap the recouping of “profit” and loss, (instead of revenue as stated) thereby creating a “bank” to support unprofitable yet crucial programs and support program start-up. For incentive reasons as well as the financial viability of the “bank” the share of loss by the unit should be greater than the unit’s share of profit.

Further, we reiterate the importance of dealing with capacity, customer (student) demand and space utilization in the process of establishing unit level costs.

Finally, the Faculty Senate takes note of the following important issues not addressed as yet by the committee:

· Appears to assume no incremental costs

· Doesn’t seem to deal with discontinuities such as those caused by substantial changes in federal funding levels, etc.

· Doesn’t address how joint programs would be dealt with.
